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MINUTES OF ATACP AGM

	Date:  21st April 2012
	Time:  13.15
	Venue:   Royal Hospital for Neuro-disability, Putney


APOLOGIES: Sarah Cox, Heather Epps
	PREVIOUS MINUTES


Accepted as correct.

Proposed:  Mike Maynard
Seconded:  Do Heath
Membership vote: majority in favour, no one against.
Attendance: 55
	MATTERS ARISING


Nil

	AGENDA


Chair’s Report (Heather Maling)

· For full report see icsp. Main points:

°WCPT conference in Amsterdam and the meeting of the Aquatic Physical Therapy International network in June.  Attended by approximately 60 delegates from across the world. The committee are looking into the pros and cons of sub-group status. One advantage of this would be to have a more formal structure with an elected committee. 
Also: opportunity to talk to Johan Lambeck about his European Bad Ragaz Trademark. CSP and WCPT recognised the ATACP’s collective concern about the trademarking of a clinical technique and that they would help to resolve the issue. Several months later, we are told that neither the CSP or WCPT are planning any action. I understand that this would change should any challenges be made to someone teaching the technique. ATACP has insufficient funds to mount a legal challenge, we are not in a position to act alone. We await the outcome of the case involving the Halliwick  Association.

°Meeting withLesley Sayliss from the University of Hertfordshire  discussing M level Aquatic Rehabilitation . Some ATACP tutors will be involved in teaching on the course.

°A teacher training programme is also in the planning stage and it appears from iCSP that there is a lot of interest in this course. 
°The Foundation course assessment process continues.

°Mike has stood down as Chair, but took over the job of editor Aqualines  from Anne Jackson who had to stop due to outside pressures. 
°Meetings on Skype, saving time, money and the planet! 
°The pool design sub-group has been particularly active on line. A document is underway to help those undertaking new builds and refurbishments. The National Co-ordinating Committee (-swimming for people with disabilities) is also undertaking a similar project. We have agreed to hold back until the autumn and see if we can produce a “more weighty” joint document for swimming and aquatic therapy.

°The last SIG liaison meeting was held at the CSP in October. We are now part of the “Therapeutic Skills Alliance” under the chairmanship of Sarah Bazin. The changes are very unpopular amongst the Networks.

°We have a new constitution. 

°In October, some of us attended Congress in Liverpool. Those who looked after our stand dishing out ATACP labeled bottles of water feel that it was worth the effort. 
°Ankie & Michelle represented us at ARC in February.

°Temporary appointment of a paid membership administrator, Leila Brown. Membership duties and enquiries have become increasingly timeconsuming. Leila has a background in physiotherapy administration. 
°Susie Grady and Heather Maling spent 2 years on a SKIPP project in conjunction with the CSP. “Guidance for taking people with tracheostomies and laryngectomies into the aquatic therapy pool” is in the final stages of consideration and we hope it will be published on the CSP website, soon.

°The Muscular Dystrophy Campaign is working on a database of aquatic therapy availability for patients and we are hoping that this will become a joint project. 
°Another “big issue” is the lack of bariatric emergency evacuation equipment and the reduction in weight limits for patients following Arjo’s withdrawal of the Pool Lift. We need to be talking to the wider pool industry in addressing this.

°In 2013 the1st European Conference on Evidence Based Aquatic Therapy (ECABAT) will be held in Turkey in March 2013 www.aquatherapy2013.org
I hope some members will be able to attend. It is important for us to make our presence known within the global aquatic world.

Treasurer’s Report (Alison Skinner)

Copies of balance sheet circulated.
No questions raised
Income generated: 
Capitation fees









Subscriptions)





Study Day 





Course Assessments




Bank Interest 




Sponsorship





“Guidance”

Total £6134
Expenditure:

Committee





Study Day





Aqualines





Course Assessments





Trademark





Other


Total £6437
Excess of Income over Expenditure £303
Reserves:

£10975
Proposed:
Michelle Wood.

Seconded:
Cathy Stringer
Membership vote: all in favour, no one against.

:
Graig Rowland (qualified accountant) to continue accounts.

Proposed:
Mike Maynard

Seconded:
Ann Thompson 
Membership vote: All in favour, no one against, no abstentions.

Honoraria

Last year £850 was agreed.  Alison Skinner suggested  the same for the current year.
Proposed:
StephanyCarey
Seconded:
Do Heath
Membership vote: All in favour, no one against, no abstentions.

Election of Committee & Voting
	Officers:
	Heather Maling
	Members:
	Do Heath

	
	Mike Maynard
	
	Sarah McKeown

	
	Alison Skinner
	
	Heather Epps

	
	Ankie Postma
	
	Sarah Cox

	
	Jackie Pattman
	
	Stephany Carey

	
	Suzy Grady
	
	Grace Alba Marcia
	

	
	
	
	Michelle Woods

	
	
	
	Lesley Sayliss

	
	
	
	


3 positions up for re-election: 
Proposed

 Seconded

Membership
vote

Ankie Postma         Mike Maynard
      Stephany Carey
         majority in favour
Lesley Sayliss        Cathy Stringer
     Michelle Woods
         majority in favour
Alison Skinner        Grace Alba
     Suzy Grady
         majority in favour
Marcia
Rest of                   Claire Jeffries
     Ann Thompson
         majority in favour

committee
Grace Alba Marcia will be an inactive member of the committee for a year.

New committee member:  Sarah Dowding co-opted member.

 Approval of the Constitution

The new constitution, produced with help from Adrian Coleman (CSP) was presented and accepted.

Proposed:  Mike Maynard

Seconded:  Sarah Dowding

Membership vote: Majority in favour, no one against.

Administrator Leila Brown 

The chair explained how having a paid administrator is cost effective and frees up time for committee members to concentrate on clinical issues.
Proposed:  Cathy Stringer

Seconded:  Stephany Carey

Membership vote: Majority in favour, no one against.

Leila’s e-mail address: info.aquatictherapy@gmail.com
National Coordinating Committee (Halliwick) 

NCC is organising their first conference.
October 13th and 14th. Venue: Sunnyhill Conference Centre.

Details available on icsp.

Standing Order

It is now possible to use standing order for renewal of membership. 
PLEASE supply identification!

Meeting closed:  14.15
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